Newgate Allotment Society

Minutes of a General Meeting

Held in the Memorial Hall at 7.00 p.m. on 26th October 2011 after the AGM

· Apologies from: Olivia Giller, David Bragg, Adrian and Sarah Richards, James and Lesley Stacey, David Palumbo, Connie Davis.

· Minutes of the meeting had been circulated and were agreed as a true record.

· Matters arising: Bees – no word from Matthew.  Water supply cut off date – to be done immediately; David will see to this. Mower report – mower has been in for minor repair and is now going well; will not need a service until next year. Strimmer report – no problems to mention.

· Winter works Programme: 

1. Rod reported that he had seen the tree surgeon re. lopping the overhanging oaks along with the owner next door, as agreed at the last meeting, and a cost of £170 had been given. The meeting decided that there was no need to have the oaks lopped after all as those who have allotments on that side don’t want this. 

2. There was a discussion about reducing the height of the hedge on the eastern side and it was agreed that those on that side should go ahead if they wished, but to keep the height at about six feet.

3. It was agreed to progress with the community orchard and the following have agreed to donate trees: Diana and David (Bramley), James (Pear), Nigel (Plum), Sarah (Bramley), Adrian and Sarah (two apple trees already promised), Karin (Pear), Rod and Ruth (Spartan), Jim (Plum), Richard and Sarah (Something), Linda (Something if needed). There was a discussion about height of trees allowed and how many could be fitted in to the space available. It was noted the agreement with the Parish Council states that fruit trees should not be greater than two metres in height; this will obviously affect buying trees because of the type of root stock that the trees are grown on. Nigel and Rod agreed to stake out where the trees should go. 

4. Guttering for the barn will be in the hands of James who can get some second-hand materials. James to let Rod know when he wants a working group to get together.

· Seed Catalogues: Ruth had brought along the seed catalogues with order forms. These need to be returned to her at 2 Yarmouth Road, Kirby Cane by 19th December 2011. No money needed up front; 40% discount available.

· Muck orders: Last chance tonight to place an order. Rod will let everybody know when it will be delivered. Need to leave an indicator on your allotment to say what number you are.

· Treasurer’s comments: no further statements – rents had been collected at the start of the meeting.

· Newgate Allotment Society website: Having established that there was somebody to look after the site, only one person spoke out against. It was decided therefore that the site could be developed and that the correct pathway to the site might be through the Village website. Rod will look into this.

· Plot allocation and upkeep: There is one plot available for rent. Rod asked the meeting that the committee (Chair, Sec. and Treas.) have the agreement of the members to ask for plots to be tidied up if necessary. This was agreed. There is just one plot at the moment that has heavily overgrown edges and needs attention.

· A. O. B.  Jim will check with Lothingland Drainage Board to see about the ditch at the front of the site. The electric cable through the trees has been inspected by the electricity company and work will be needed.

· The meeting closed at 8.00 p.m.

No date for the next meeting has been arranged but, in accordance with decision made at AGM for there to be two meetings a year, it would seem that we should meet again in the spring of the year.

